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A Message from our 
President and CEO
Dear friends, 
We accomplished something in 2016 that has been a focus 

of the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund for 
two decades:  we secured the necessary financing and began 
construction of the National Law Enforcement Museum in 
Washington, DC!

The determined efforts of a vast network of supporters, 
volunteers, and staff made this long-held dream a reality. In 
late January, we closed on the sale of municipal bonds, which 
supplemented our $60 million in fundraising and allowed us 
to begin construction in April. By December, excavation was 
completed, and the Museum opening is planned for the fall of 2018. 

Another major milestone in 2016 occurred when former 
Attorney General of the United States, John Ashcroft, accepted our 
invitation to serve as the Memorial Fund’s chairman. He brings 
great stature to our organization and is devoted to our mission.

We also celebrated the 25th anniversary of the National 
Law Enforcement Officers Memorial, which was dedicated on 
October 15, 1991. This Memorial was built thanks to the generosity 
and support of more than a million caring individuals and 
organizations. It is truly a gift of appreciation from a grateful nation 
to all who have served and sacrificed, and to the families of the 
fallen.  

The Memorial Fund is at the dawn of a new era and I am 
thrilled and honored to lead our incredible team of professionals 
and volunteers at this pivotal moment. In the years to come, we 
will tell the story of American law enforcement in impactful and 
innovative ways, and we will continue to be an important voice in 
promoting officer safety, as well as public safety. 

Your support makes all of this possible and I want to express 
my deepest thanks and appreciation.  

Since 1984

28 Candlelight Vigils

more than 5 million visitors 

to the Memorial

20,789 officers added to 

the Memorial

2016 at the Memorial

350,000 visitors to the Memorial

252  names added to the Memorial

123 died in 2015

129 historical fatalities

CRAIG W. FLOYD
President and CEO
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ON AVERAGE, A LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER IS KILLED IN 
THE LINE OF DUTY EVERY 61 HOURS. 

THAT’S AN AVERAGE OF 144 OFFICERS KILLED EACH YEAR.



HONORING FALLEN LAW 
ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS
Throughout the year, and 
especially during National 
Police Week each May, the 
Memorial Fund coordinates 
events that honor fallen officers 
and their surviving families. 
New names are engraved on 
the Memorial each April, and 
formally dedicated on May 13 
during the annual Candlelight 
Vigil. In addition, many other 
events are held at the Memorial 
during National Police Week and 
throughout the year, including 
wreathlaying ceremonies, group 
tours, and other events that 
honor fallen officers.

INCREASING PUBLIC 
SUPPORT
The significant sacrifices and 
contributions our officers make 
will be saluted when the National 
Law Enforcement Museum 
opens directly across the street 
from the Memorial. The Museum 
will be an institution that will 
tell the story of law enforcement 
in America through exhibits, 
collections, research, education, 
and online content. In the 
meantime, the Museum operates 
“without walls,” creating public 
programming and events 
designed to educate the public 
about law enforcement tactics 
and practices.

PROMOTING OFFICER 
SAFETY
The Memorial Fund serves 
as a national clearinghouse 
for information and statistics 
on law enforcement line-
of-duty deaths, maintaining 
a comprehensive database 
detailing the circumstances of 
these fatalities and publishing 
Fatality Reports that identify 
trends and factors related to 
officer fatalities. Memorial Fund 
staff make safety presentations 
at law enforcement conferences 
and expos, design and 
disseminate collateral to convey 
current safety tactics.

Our Mission and Vision
Our Mission: 

To tell the story of American law enforcement and make it safer for those who serve

Our Vision: 
To inspire all citizens to value law enforcement

Our Longevity: 
Founded in 1984 and proudly serving the nation for more than 30 years

Our Work
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Museum Construction 
Commenced

On January 28, the Memorial Fund announced that it 

successfully secured tax-exempt bond financing, underwritten 

by HJ Sims, to build the first national museum to tell the story of 

American law enforcement.

The National Law Enforcement Museum, a 57,000-square-

foot building that will be largely underground, was authorized 

by Congress and will be built in historic Judiciary Square in 

Washington, DC, adjacent to the National Law Enforcement 

Officers Memorial.

The site was closed and preparations for excavation began 

on April 16. With site excavation completed in December, work 

centered on bringing the Museum back up to ground level. A tower 

crane was placed near the center of the site to facilitate moving 

equipment and materials in and around the construction pit.

The building is expected to be back to ground level in late May 

or early June 2017 and the Museum is projected to open in the fall 

of 2018.

This Museum will further the Memorial Fund’s mission to 

tell the story of American law enforcement through its high-tech 

interactive exhibits, comprehensive collection of artifacts, extensive 

resources for research, and diverse educational programming.

 Follow construction of the National Law Enforcement Museum at: LawEnf



7ement Museum at: LawEnforcementMuseum.org/Construction
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“I AM HONORED TO SERVE AS CHAIRMAN OF THE 
BOARD OF THE NATIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT 

OFFICERS MEMORIAL FUND, PROVIDING THOUGHT 
LEADERSHIP AND GOVERNANCE OVERSIGHT AT AN 

IMPORTANT TIME IN THE ORGANIZATION’S HISTORY.” 
- Former U.S. Attorney General John Ashcroft
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Chairman John Ashcroft
In September, Former U.S. Attorney General John Ashcroft was appointed Chairman of the Board of 

Directors of the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund.

Mr. Ashcroft has been a longtime supporter of the Memorial Fund and his leadership will be 

invaluable as the organization evolves and grows with the construction of the Museum. He served on 

the Museum’s National Honorary Campaign Committee for many years and helped launch the capital 

campaign—called “A Matter of Honor”—in 2007.

Mr. Ashcroft served as the 79th Attorney General of the United States (2001-2005) under President 

George W. Bush. Prior to his service as Attorney General, he served as Attorney General of Missouri 

(1976-1985), Governor of Missouri (1985-1993), and U.S. Senator from Missouri (1995-2001). Since 2005, 

Mr. Ashcroft has headed up The Ashcroft Group, a strategic consulting firm.

Mr. Ashcroft took over the leadership role from longtime Chairman and founding Chief Executive 

Officer Craig W. Floyd, who relinquished the chairmanship role in March, and will continue to serve as 

the organization’s President and CEO.



10

25 Years of Honoring Heroes
When the Memorial was dedicated in 1991, it included the names of 12,664 

fallen officers. Twenty-five years later, the Memorial bore the names of 20,789 

federal, state, and local officers who made the ultimate sacrifice in service of 

their communities.

To commemorate this important anniversary, the Memorial Fund chose  

“25 Years of Honoring Heroes” as our slogan for National Police Week in May of 

2016. Every year, National Police Week gives special honor to law enforcement 

officers who lost their lives in the line of duty. We dedicated the names of the 252 heroes who were added 

to the Memorial in 2016 and honored the courageous men and women they joined on the walls.

25
Respect. Honor. Remember.

Years of Honoring Heroes

“CARVED ON THESE WALLS IS THE STORY OF AMERICA, OF A 

CONTINUING QUEST TO PRESERVE BOTH DEMOCRACY AND 

DECENCY, AND TO PROTECT A NATIONAL TREASURE THAT 

WE CALL THE AMERICAN DREAM.” 
- President George H.W. Bush at the groundbreaking ceremony on October 15, 1991

Traditionally, our Candlelight Vigil has been held at the Memorial, but an unprecedented level of 

interest in the event and the commencement of Museum construction moved the ceremony to the National 

Mall, where each fallen officer’s name was read aloud. Speakers, dignitaries and musicians honored the 

service and sacrifices made by law enforcement officers, as well as their friends and families.

An estimated 30,000 people attended the Candlelight Vigil, and tens of thousands more watched a live 

video of the ceremony provided by the Memorial Fund through a partnership with Officer.com.

U.S. Attorney General Loretta Lynch shared remarks, and led the lighting of candles and reading 

of fallen officers’ names during the 28th annual Candlelight Vigil. Department of Homeland Security 

Secretary Jeh Johnson and National President of Concerns of Police Survivors Madeline Neumann also 

spoke at this annual tribute to officers who have died in the line of duty—a special part of the National 

Police Week observance in the nation’s capital.
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During National Police Week, more than 2,000 cyclists, motor patrols, and 

support personnel made their way to the National Law Enforcement Officers 

Memorial after raising $2,500,000 for the Memorial Fund in 2016.

Starting in 1997, with just 18 members, the Police Unity Tour has grown into a 

dedicated organization of thousands of law enforcement officers and their supporters 

who endure long rides from around the country to the Memorial each year.

Their unfailing support has helped the Memorial Fund maintain the site and 

engrave new names of the fallen every year, in addition to expanding programs like 

the Officer of the Month Award. 

Police Unity Tour

Police Unity Tour Through the Years
1997

Raised 

$18,000 

with 18 

members

1998

Raised 

$50,000 

with 37 

members

1999

Raised 

$53,967 

with 50 

members

2000

Raised 

$62,000 

with 50 

members

2001

Raised 

$100,492 

with 100 

members

2002

Raised 

$284,000 

with 225 

members

2003

Raised 

$350,000 

with 325 

members

2004

Raised 

$600,025 

with 585 

members

2005

Raised 

$750,474 

with 730 

members

2006

Raised 

$1,000,928 

with 978 

members



2007

Raised 

$1,151,362 

with 1,015 

members

2008

Raised 

$1,294,087 

with 1,140 

members

2009

Raised 

$1,325,300 

with 1,300 

members

2010

Raised 

$1,326,338 

with 1,300 

members

2011

Raised 

$1,625,000 

with 1,400 

members

2012

Raised 

$1,650,000 

with 1,600 

members

2013

Raised 

$1,720,000 

with 1,700 

members

2014

Raised 

$1,910,000 

with 1,800 

members

2015

Raised 

$1,997,000 

with 1,900

members

2016

Raised 

$2,500,000 

with 2,200

members



Tribute  
Campaigns

In 2016, the Memorial Fund continued our 

partnership with Clear Channel Outdoor and 

iHeartMedia to raise awareness of our nation’s fallen 

officers. The campaign included officer tributes shown 

on digital billboards and bus shelter displays across 

the nation. Also included were displays informing 

viewers about the 28th Annual Candlelight Vigil and 

encouraging them to light a virtual candle.

iHeartMedia radio stations ran public service 

announcements (PSAs) informing listeners about 

National Police Week, the Candlelight Vigil, and the 

United By Light campaign.

The campaign kicked-off with a press conference 

in Times Square with many dignitaries, agency 

representatives, and family members of many of 

the fallen officers from the New York (NY) Police 

Department.

44,619,455
Digital display impressions

24
Markets nationwide

1,290
PSAs aired

$524,338
Media value of display tributes

825
Radio stations nationwide

8,342,000
Radio PSA impressions

$91,200
Media value of radio PSAs



2016 EVENTS
Jan. 12 Colorado Avalanche
Jan. 16 Nashville Predators
Jan. 23 Arizona Coyotes
Jan. 23 Florida Panthers
Feb. 9 Philadelphia Flyers
Feb. 23 Minnesota Wild
Feb. 25 Dallas Stars
Feb. 28 Anaheim Ducks
Mar. 15 Washington Capitals
Mar. 25 New Jersey Devils
Mar. 29 Pittsburgh Penguins
May 6 New York Yankees
May 11 Chicago Cubs
May 12 Boston Red Sox
May 14 Washington Nationals
May 23 Detroit Tigers
May 27 Atlanta Braves
May 28 Colorado Rockies
June 2 Miami Marlins
June 19 Tampa Bay Rays
July 18 Kansas City Royals
July 23 Chicago White Sox
Aug. 21 Cincinnati Reds
Aug. 21 Pittsburgh Pirates
Aug. 22 Baltimore Orioles
Aug. 26 Milwaukee Brewers
Aug. 27 Arizona Diamondbacks
Aug. 27 New York Mets
Sept. 8 St. Louis Cardinals
Sept. 8 Seattle Mariners
Sept. 11 Minnesota Twins
Sept. 11 Washington Nationals
Sept. 11 Houston Astros
Sept. 11 New York Yankees
Sept. 12 Philadelphia Phillies
Sept. 12 Kansas City Royals
Sept. 17 Cleveland Indians
Sept. 17 Texas Rangers
Sept. 30 Anaheim Angels
Oct. 18 Minnesota Wild
Nov. 18 Columbus Bluejackets
Nov. 20 Washington Capitals
Dec. 12 Pittsburgh Penguins
Dec. 15 Detroit Red Wings

Law Enforcement Appreciation
The Memorial Fund continued to partner with professional sports 

organizations throughout the country and extended its mission 

beyond the marble walls of the Memorial by reaching out to law 

enforcement supporters in their communities. These events provided 

a special partnership that recognized local law enforcement and 

educated the general public about our mission. 

Many events included local law enforcement officers who 

participated in pre-game ceremonies, such as an Honor Guard’s 

presentation of colors or a performance of the National Anthem. 

Throughout the events, public service announcements and videos 

were featured on scoreboards and other displays in and around each 

facility. Law Enforcement Appreciation Events could not be successful 

without the support of local law enforcement organizations and our 

many volunteer Ambassadors and Guardians.
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2016 Officer Fatalities

Officers killed in 2016: 143

 Firearms-related: 66

  Ambush: 21

 Traffic-related: 39

 Other: 38

Gender: 137 Males

     6 Females

Texas 19

California 11

Louisiana 9

Georgia 8

Michigan 7

Florida 6

Tennessee 6

Iowa 5

Ohio 5

Illinois 4

New Jersey 4

New York 4

Arkansas 3

Colorado 3

Kansas 3

Maryland 3

New Mexico 3

Pennsylvania 3

Utah 3

Virginia 3

Wisconsin 3

Arizona 2

Massachusetts 2

Missouri 2

North Carolina 2

Alaska 1

Alabama 1

Indiana 1

Mississippi 1

North Dakota 1

Oregon 1

South Carolina 1

Washington 1

West Virginia 1

Fatalities by State



We launched our Destination Zero program in 2014, in partnership with the Department of Justice 

Bureau of Justice Assistance. In just three years, we have communicated with more than 1,000 

departments to identify and recognize innovative, effective officer safety and wellness programs. The 

frameworks and resources of the extraordinary winners and finalists of our Destination Zero awards are 

available at www.DestinationZero.org.

In 2016, we recognized the work of these departments:

Promoting Officer Safety

FAIRFAX COUNTY (VA)  

POLICE DEPARTMENT

General Officer Safety  

Award Winner

HILLSBOROUGH (NC)  

POLICE DEPARTMENT

Officer Traffic Safety  

Award Winner

SAN DIEGO (CA)  

POLICE DEPARTMENT

Officer Wellness  

Award Winner

NEW YORK (NY)  

POLICE DEPARTMENT

Comprehensive Safety 

Award Winner

Grants and programs
The Department of Justice’s VALOR program 

and the National Highway Traffic Safety 

Administration have teamed 

up with the Memorial Fund for 

the promotion of officer safety 

training sessions, as well as 

specially-designed social media 

posts aimed at law 

enforcement officers.



The National Law Enforcement Museum continued to grow and expand its education program in 

2016. The purpose and goal of these efforts is to build mutual respect and foster greater cooperation 

between law enforcement and the community, while raising awareness of the organization and laying the 

groundwork to attract school-age visitors to the Museum once construction is completed. 

The Museum’s education programs will provide programming that is not only educational but fun and 

entertaining! Along with learning about the content, these programs will provide the necessary tools for 

students to develop core skills in critical thinking, problem solving, decision making, and literacy. 

Student Projects
These programs will focus on three areas that will help tell the story of American law enforcement: 

history, forensics, and civics. For example, the National Law Enforcement Museum’s forensic program 

aims to educate K-12 students about the realities of law enforcement and forensic science. The Museum 

created programs on different topics in forensics such as fingerprints, impressions, pathology, cyber 

crimes, and more. These programs were brought into classrooms as traveling programs and will be 

taught to visiting school groups when the Museum opens.

Museum Educational Programs

The National Law Enforcement 

Museum continued to spread the 

word through outreach at community 

events and conferences. These events 

included Boys and Girls Club meetings, 

YMCA events, and the fourth Science 

and Engineering Festival in DC, where 

we fingerprinted almost 600 kids.

THE “RUN THE CITY” PROGRAM ALLOWS STUDENTS TO 

EXPERIENCE THE CHALLENGE OF MAKING IMPORTANT 

DECISIONS ABOUT HOW LAW ENFORCEMENT IS UTILIZED.



Witness to History & Conversations on Law Enforcement
The Witness to History series focuses on significant events in law enforcement history, conveyed 

through the insights of those who witnessed them. In April,  we welcomed members of the Arellano Félix 

Organization Task Force to speak about their involvement with the Drug Enforcement Administration’s 

longest open drug cartel case: Operation Shadow Game. In October, we brought together veterans of the 

O.J. Simpson case to discuss the investigation and trial that grabbed the attention of a nation.

The Conversations on Law Enforcement series explores contemporary issues and strengthens the 

relationship between law enforcement and the communities they serve. In February, we welcomed retired 

Philadelphia Police Commissioner Charles H. Ramsey, who served as a co-chair of the President’s Task 

Force on 21st Century Policing, to discuss his perspectives on the future of law enforcement.
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Officer of the Month Award
Our Officer of the Month Award program recognizes law enforcement heroes who distinguish 

themselves through exemplary service, heroic actions, and devotion to duty. Every year, we honor 

these officers at our Annual Awards Dinner in Washington, DC, during National Police Week.

In 2016, we expanded the program to send our staff across the country to meet these officers 

and announce their selection with local ceremonies which were widely attended and covered by local 

media outlets.

August

Officers Ed Pietrowski 
and Michael Sarro

Euless (TX)  
Police Department

December

Officer Timmy Bowen
San Antonio (TX)  

Police Department

July

Lieutenant Randy Brandt
San Leandro (CA)  

Police Department

February

Deputy Sheriff  
Jeffrey Brunkow

Boulder County (CO) 
Sheriff’s Office

November

Senior Police Officer 
Daniel Whitney

Athens-Clarke County 
(GA) Police Department

June

Officer Timothy Purdy
Charlotte-Mecklenburg 
(NC) Police DepartmentOctober

Officers Candace Bisagna 
and Brandi Madrid
Albuquerque (NM)  
Police Department

April

Sergeant John Conneely 
and Officer Michael 

Modzelewski
Chicago (IL) Police 

Department

March

Deputy Justin Holzschu, 
Trooper Rick Carlson  

and Trooper Jim Leonard
Otsego County (MI) 

Sheriff’s Department and 
Michigan State Police

January

Police Officer 
Michael Keane

Lyndhurst (NJ) Police 
Department

May

Officer Brenton Medeiros
Cranston (RI)  

Police Department

September

Detectives Scott  
Bramhall  

and Micah Wilson
Puyallup (WA) Police 

Department



Run for the Badge
In 2016, the Law 

Enforcement Ride & Run 

to Remember became the 

Run for the Badge!

We renewed our 

focus on creating a fun, 

meaningful experience for 

our runners, walkers, and 

virtual participants. As a 

result, we saw the event 

grow from 741 participants 

in 2015 to 1100 in 2016, 

with almost $100,000 

additional net revenue 

going to support the 

mission of the Memorial 

Fund!
$119,687 Raised!



22

The Memorial Fund recognizes the leadership, service, and contributions that have had a positive 
impact on the law enforcement profession.

DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD
Since 1996, the Memorial Fund’s Distinguished Service Award has been presented annually to 
an individual or organization that has made an exceptional and lasting contribution to the law 
enforcement profession.

2016: Harley-Davidson, Inc.

EXCELLENCE IN MEDIA AWARD
The National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund’s Excellence in Media Award is presented to 
individuals or groups within the journalism, news, media and/or entertainment industries who have 
made an exceptional contribution to the law enforcement profession.

2016: ‘Blue Bloods’  TV Show

CHAIRMAN’S AWARD
The Memorial Fund’s Chairman’s Award is presented to deserving individuals and organizations that 
assist the Memorial Fund in its work to honor the service and sacrifice of America’s law enforcement 
officers, and/or has positively impacted the law enforcement profession.

March 2016: Aaron Rulnick, Managing Principal, HJ Sims

March 2016: Kevin Quinn, President, Wye River Group Inc.

March 2016: Carolie Heyliger, Research Manager, National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund

June 2016: Patrick Burke, Assistant Chief, Metropolitan Police Department of Washington, DC

LIFETIME ACHIEVEMENT AWARD
The Lifetime Achievement Award is presented annually to a deserving individual or organization that 
has taken a long-term leadership role in helping the Memorial Fund in its work to honor the service 
and sacrifice of the law enforcement profession.

2016: Charles H. Ramsey

Awards & Achievements



Harley-Davidson, Inc. ‘Blue Bloods’

Charles H. Ramsey Aaron Rulnick

Kevin Quinn Carolie Heyliger



Honorary Chairman

Clint Eastwood

Officers

John Ashcroft
Chairman

Jon Adler
Vice Chair

Craig W. Floyd
President and CEO

Suzie Sawyer
Secretary

James Osgood
Treasurer

Member Organizations

Brenda Donner
Concerns of Police Survivors

Todd E. Barnes
DuPont

Jon Adler
Federal Law Enforcement 

Officers Association

Chuck Canterbury
Fraternal Order of Police

Linda Hennie
Fraternal Order of Police 

Auxiliary

Vincent Talucci
International Association of 

Chiefs of Police

Robert Santagata
International Brotherhood of 

Police Officers

Sam A. Cabral
International Union of Police 

Associations/AFL-CIO

Catherine Seidel
Motorola Solutions

William Johnson
National Association of Police 

Organizations

Marcus Jones
National Black Police 

Association

Dwayne A. Crawford
National Organization of Black 
Law Enforcement Executives

Jonathan F. Thompson
National Sheriffs’ Association

Mike Muth
National Troopers Coalition

Chuck Wexler
Police Executive Research 

Forum

Jim Bueermann
Police Foundation

James F. Waldron
Police Unity Tour

Robert Pavone
United Federation of Police 

Officers, Inc.

Gabe Esposito
Verizon

Honorary Member 
Organizations

International Association of 
Women Police

FBI National Academy 
Associates

Federal Criminal Investigators 
Association (FCIA)

International Conference of 
Police Chaplains

Board of Directors



Museum Leadership

Jon Adler
National President

Federal Law Enforcement 
Officers Association

Todd E. Barnes
Program Director-Hard Armor 

Solutions
DuPont

David L. Brant 
Managing Director, Federal 

Practice 
BDO Seidman

Gabe Esposito
Director-Security and Business 

Continuity
Verizon Wireless

Craig W. Floyd
President and CEO

National Law Enforcement 
Officers Memorial Fund

Marcello N. Muzzatti
President

Fraternal Order of Police DC 
Lodge #1

 Greg Pellegrino
Principal 

Deloitte Financial Advisory 
Services LLP

Harry E. Phillips
Executive Director 
Police Unity Tour

Marion S. Ramey
Director

J. Edgar Hoover Foundation

Michael Reiter
President

Michael Reiter and Associates

Catherine Seidel
Head of Government Affairs

Government Affairs Motorola 
Solutions

Gary Silversmith
President

P&L Investments

Karen Tandy
Former Administrator

U.S. Drug Enforcement 
Administration

David S. Weisz
Executive Director

National Association of Women 
Law Enforcement Executives

Honorary Members

Lee P. Brown
Chairman and CEO

Brown Group International

Benjamin Nighthorse Campbell
Senior Policy Advisor

Holland & Knight, LLP

David Kimmel
Senior Vice President

H.J. Russell & Company

Charles H. Ramsey
Former Commissioner
Philadelphia (PA) Police 

Department

MUSEUM LEADERSHIP COUNCIL



Honorary Chairman
Clint Eastwood

Honorary Chairs
The Honorable George H. W. Bush
The Honorable William J. Clinton

NATIONAL HONORARY CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE 

Dignitaries
The Honorable John Ashcroft

The Honorable William P. Barr
The Honorable William Bratton

The Honorable Ben Nighthorse Campbell
The Honorable Michael Chertoff

The Honorable Benjamin R. Civiletti
The Honorable Michael Fedorko
The Honorable Alberto Gonzales
The Honorable Francis A. Keating

Robert F. Kennedy, Jr.
Kathleen Kennedy Townsend 
The Honorable Edwin Meese

General Peter Pace (Ret.)
The Honorable Janet Reno

The Honorable George Shultz
The Honorable Dick L. Thornburgh
The Honorable William H. Webster

Entertainment Members
Richard Belzer

Len Cariou
Vincent D’Onofrio

Warrick Dunn
Dennis Franz
Cheryl Hines
John Langley 

Elizabeth Lo Bianco
Tony Lo Bianco

Julia Louis-Dreyfus
Susan Lucci

Marlee Matlin
Joseph Wambaugh
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Using Your Investments Wisely
The charts below illustrate a breakdown of our 2016 financial information, demonstrating the operat-

ing efficiency of the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund.

Groups and individuals often look at the financial information when making judgments about a 

non-profit organization.  It should be noted that the Memorial Fund is currently conducting a capital cam-

paign to build the National Law Enforcement Museum.  Funds raised for the National Law Enforcement 

Museum must be put in a separate account to be used only for that purpose.

Support & Revenue $25,748,536

Net Sales of 
Merchandise,

$606,178

In-kind 
Contributions, 
Net Investment 

Income, List 
Rental, Federal 
Grants, Special 
Events, Other

$2,414,484

Contribution,
$22,727,874

Liabilities &  
Net Assets 

$174,365,522

Temporarily 
Restricted, 
$12,051,299

Net Assets,
$60,268,348

Liabilities,
$102,045,875

Expenses 
$19,778,391

Fundraising,
$7,782,970

Societal Program 
Materials, 
$4,729,872

Management & General, 
$1,122,900

Public Awareness, 
$1,630,335

Memorial 
Operations, 
$2,203,649

Visitors Center, 
$2,308,665

Total Assets 
$174,365,522

Assets limited 
to use,

$89,275,883

Museum 
Development,
$46,881,700

Property & 
Equipment,  

$168,187

Cash, 
$2,428,752

Inventory 
$415,834

Grants, 
$84,016

Investments, 
$10,233,314

Promises to Give, 
$8,291,177

Other, 
$599,936

Memorial 
Development 
$15,986,723



Donors & Finances
NATIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS MEMORIAL FUND DONORS (2016)

$1,000,000+

Police Unity Tour

$100,000 - $999,999

Target Corporation

$50,000 - $99,999

Deloitte

$25,000 - $49,999

5.11 Tactical

Fairfax 2015 World Police &  
 Fire Games

Police Magazine

PoliceOne.Com

San Francisco (CA) Police   
 Officers Association

Securitas Security Services  
 USA, Inc.

$10,000 - $24,999

American Blast and Bullet  
 Resistant Battelle

Mrs. William H. Clark

Detroit Tigers

District Chophouse and  
 Brewery

Electronic Security Association

Dorothy O. Hawkins Trust

Leica Geosystems

Milwaukee (WI) Police 
 Association, IUPA Local 21  
 AFL-CIO

Mutual of America

Pfizer Inc.

Project Peacekeeper, LLC

QALO

Road ID

Estate of Donald C. Seeley

Telmate

Thin Blue Line USA

Verizon Wireless

Women in Homeland Security

$1,000 - $9,999

3M Company

52d Security Forces Squadron  
 Defenders Association

879th Expeditionary Security  
 Force Squadron

Mr. Steve Abraham

Ms. Monica S. Adams

Mr. Robert M. Adams

Ms. Barbara Albert

American Association of Motor  
 Vehicle Administrators

Anaheim Ducks Hockey Club

Annual Brad Fox and Joe   
 Wargo Fallen Heroes Ride

Mr. Jesus Avitia

Mr. Fred Bandini

Mr. Constantin Barbu

Sergeant Ronald L. Barela

Mr. William Bauer

Mr. Alex Baum

Bible Baptist Church of   
 Wilmington (OH)

Mr. James Bickford

Mrs. Anita L. Bishop

Bloomsburg (PA) Police   
 Benevolent Association

Blue Knights - PA Chapter IV

Boston Red Sox

Burlington Stores

The Honorable Jerry   
 Steward Byrd

Camillus (NY) Police Youth   
 Cadet Post 949

Mr. Paul Cardiasmenos

Mr. Jason Carmel

Paul & Pearl Caslow   
 Foundation

Mr. Noel Castellon

Mr. Clinton C. Cator, Jr.

Chandler (AZ) Police   
 Department

Chicago Cubs

Chicago White Sox

Citizens and Friends in   
 Cinnaminson, New Jersey

Mr. Charles E. Clampitt

Cleveland Indians

CME Group

CNY Memorial Stair Climb

Colorado Avalanche

Colorado Rockies

Columbus Blue Jackets

Mrs. Donald Couch

Dr. William F. Daddio

Mr. David Dalke

Mr. Craig A. Davis

Mr. Donald Degrange

Mr. Garry Derenoncourt

Mr. Louis Desantis

Detroit Red Wings

Mr. Justin Duffie

Mrs. Lois Dyk

Eagan Family Foundation

Mr. John R. Eau Claire, Jr.

Colonel Carol L. Edgington

Mr. Anthony L. Edwards

Elmwood Park (IL) Police   
 Department

Dr. Gerald Ente

Alex Fetterman

The Fitch Fund for Education

Mrs. Margaret Flint

Ms. Maryann Flood

Ms. Aurel Florean

Mr. James Flynn

Mr. Neill Foster

Association of Former Agents  
 U.S. Secret Service

Frank and Company, P.C.

Fraternal Order of Police -   
 Thomas F. Malloy Lodge #7

Mr. Alan Freed

Fresno (CA) Police Officers   
 Association

Gerard EJM, Inc.

Ms. Patsy Gerlinger

Mr. Charles Gift

GOVX

Ms. Michele Graves

Great-West Life & Annuity   
 Insurance Company



Felix Grossman

Grunt Style, LLC

Mr. Andrew Grzywa

Mr. Edward H. Hamm

Mr. John P. Hanavan

The Honorable David E. Harder

Ms. Marjorie J. Harris

Mr. John Hart, Jr.

Mr. Tim J. Havenar

Haverford Township (PA)   
 Recreation Department

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin F.   
 Hawxhurst

HEINEKEN

Ms. Ila Hensler

Heritage United    
 Methodist Church

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G.   
 Herrmann

Mr. William M. Hilliard

Mr. Bryan Hogsett

Ms. Elizabeth Holden

Ms. Janice L. Hoye

HPSA

IJIS Institute

Mrs. Barbara H. Irwin

Mr. Andrew Jacob

Mr. Tyrone Maurice   
 Jamison-Bey

Ms. Marla F. Jefferson

Mr. Wayne Jessup

Kansas City Royals

Mrs. Than Thi Kennedy

Ms. Nancy Kohl

Ms. Ruth A. Kramer

Mr. William E. Lamothe

Ms. Cheri Lane

Ms. Judy C. Larch

Las Vegas (NV) Police   
 Protective Association

Law Enforcement Legal   
 Defense Fund

Mrs. Dale Lebaron

Mr. Roy E. Lee

Mr. John T. Leigh

Sergeant Bradford L. Leitch

Mr. Michael Jay Levin

Mr. Robert B. Levy

Lieutenant James H.   
 Longobardo, (Ret.)

Los Angeles (CA) Field Office,  
 Diplomatic Security   
 Service

Mr. Earnell Lucas

Mr. William MacDonald

Mr. Jeremiah E. Madden

Mrs. Albertine Marie Mahoney

Mrs. Mary Ann Mahoney

Mr. Frank Marasso

Marlins Foundation

Miken Sports Heroes Fund

Mr. Edward C. Miles

Milwaukee Brewers

Minnesota Twins

Minnesota Wild Hockey Club

Town of Mint Hill (NC)

Mr. Denis A. Moise

Mrs. Paige Le Bleu-Moody

Ms. Mary V. Murfey

Nashville Predators

Natysin Family Foundation

Mr. Lawrence M. Neumann

New England Police   
 Benevolent Association

Lieutenant Robert Noriega

Mr. Gerald H. Nostrand

Mr. Henry Nygard

Oklahoma State    
 Troopers Association

Mr. Richard D. Pearson

Ms. Lydia Penny

Ms. Virginia L. Perry

Mr. Mark Petrillo

Phily Diner and Sports Bar

Mr. Jeff Pimper

Police Foundation

Edward M. Polk - Arizona State  
 Capital Police (Ret.)

Jihn Pomerantz

The Honorable Sonya T.   
 Proctor

Mr. Paul Quinn

Raetsch Family Fund

Michael Reiter and Associates

Retribution Law Enforcement  
 Motorcycle Club

Roche

Roger and Karen Walcott   
 Donor Advised Fund

Mr. William Rohlf

Rx Smart Gear, Inc.

Mr. Michael Saner

Mr. M. Scarborough, Jr.

Seamus Golf

Seattle Mariners

Securitas Electronic Security,  
 Inc.

Select Rehabilitation

Mr. Robert Settembre

Mr. John C. Shackelford

Dr. Rachel Shard

Shea Stables

ShotSpotter, Inc.

Mrs. Margaret K. Smith

Ms. Martha Smith

Mr. Charles E. Snell

Soles 2 Remember 5K

St. Louis Cardinals

Mr. Robert Stork

Sunoco Pipeline LP

Ms. Karen Tandy

Mr. Larry Taylor

Mr. Frederick J. J. Terhune

The Disney Store

Thomson Reuters

Mr. Dennis E. Tolver

Ms. Sylvia Simons Trembelas

Harry S. Truman Memorial   
 Veterans   
Hospital (MO) Police   
 Department

Renda Truong

United States Marshals Service  
 Association

Mr. Trang Van Nguyen

Mr. Larry Vandiver

VFW Post #7464

Mr. Jason Wages

Mr. Ronald Waitt

Roger and Karen Walcott

Mrs. Dorothea Wallace

Mrs. Dayna Walraven

Mr. Arthur L. Walters

Mr. Reino I. Wantin

The Washington Capitals

Washington Nationals

Washington State Internet   
 Crimes Against Children  
 Task Force

Ms. Herman B. Washington

Mrs. Brian Watt

Mr. Walter C. Wells

Mr. and Mrs. Danny L. Williams

Christopher M. Wouters Family  
 Foundation

Mr. Jason Yasumoto

Mr. John Yearick

Ms. Loretta J. Young



$100,000+

Meggitt PLC

$100,000 - $999,999

California Correctional Peace  
 Officers Association

$50,000 - $99,999

Virginia Sheriffs’ Institute

$25,000 - $49,999

Untouchables Golf Classic

Connecticut Law Enforcement  
 Officers Memorial 5K Run

$10,000 - $24,999

Atlanta (GA) Police  
 Department

Sacramento (CA) Police  
 Department Race Across  
 America Team

$1,000 - $9,999

Mr. Steven G. Alexakos

Mr. Walt William Anderson

Arlington (VA) Coalition of   
 Police

Arlington (VA) Police   
 Beneficiary Association

Mr. Tyler Armel

Captain Joseph Barca, Ret.

Sergeant Ronald L. Barela

Mr. Joseph R. Barnes

Mr. Earthel Bennett

Mr. and Mrs. George Y.   
 Birdsong

Brad and Reina Brekke

Detective William Brislin

Broward County (FL) Sheriff’s  
 Office

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bucalo

The Florence V. Burden   
 Foundation at the   
 recommendation of   
 Foundation Directors   
 Ordway and Jean Burden

Ms. Tracy Burt

California Police Chiefs   
 Association

Dr. Laura Callahan

Lieutenant James Earl   
 Cannon

Sergeant Kenneth Charlton

Ms. Danielle Chatfield-Beres

Chiefs of Police Association of  
 Suffolk County (NY)

Mr. James E. Cole

Mr. Gerard C. Crowley

Ms. Stacie M. Cruz

Mr. Donald I. Culver

Mr. Daniel Michael Denz

Captain Mark Distler

Mrs. Kerrie Ferrara

Mrs. Kayla Ash-Flewelling

Fraternal Order of Police -   
 Battlefield Lodge #43

Franklin Boro (NJ) Lodge #57  
 - Fraternal Order of Police

Fresno (CA) Police Officers  
 Association

Mrs. Connie Fuerstenberg

Chaplain Glenn Allen   
 George, Jr.

Mr. Chuck Georgo

Mr. David Griffeth

Detective Joseph A. Gurcik

Mr. Mark Hanf

Mr. James Heckman

Mr. Barry M. Hoffman

Mr. Robert S. Hugar

Jefferson County (KY) Sheriff’s  
 Office

Mr. Stephen D. Klein

Mr. Rafael Labutan, Jr.

Mr. Frank Wayne Laney

Mr. Tom Lange

Mr. Keith D. Larsen

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald A.   
 Lavery, Jr.

Mr. Miles A. Lee

Mrs. Joann Lisa

Mrs. Hsiang Hwa Therese Liu

Low Country (SC) Retired Law  
 Enforcement Officers   
 Association

Mr. Edward D. Lugo

First Sergeant William   
 MacKay

Mr. Douglas Francis MacNaul

John and Mary Lee Malcolm

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Marchant

Mr. W. Steven Martin

Massachusetts Police   
 Association

The Honorable Ross McCarty

Mr. Douglas W. Mellis, Jr.

The Honorable David B. 
Mitchell, J.D.

Theo Mondle

National Latino Peace Officers  
 Association

Mr. Yiu Hung Ng

Mr. Joseph M. Nixon

Dr. and Mrs. Willard M. Oliver

Marijo Paul

Peace Officers Research   
 Association of California

Mr. Gary L. Penrith

Mr. Robert S. Perkin

Mr. Douglas Pfeninger

Ms. Sara Phelan

Police Executive Research   
 Forum

Mr. Thomas R. Price, IV

Michael Reiter and Associates

Chief Andrew C. Revering, (Ret.)

Mr. Glenn Rosario

Mr. Paul A. Rose, Sr.

Mr. Brian Ruck

Mr. Randy Saltzman

San Francisco (CA) Police   
 Officers Association

Ms. Bonnie Sanchez

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Schofield

Scottsdale (AZ) Police   
 Department

MSgt Thomas G. Shepke,   
 USAF (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Slifco

Ms. Jeanne Smith

Mr. Robert R. Snow

The Honorable David L.   
 Snowden, (Ret.)

Southgate (MI) Police  
 Department

Mr. John Spesak

Ms. Pam Spesak

Dr. Gary William Tamkin

Craig J. Todeschini   
 Scholarship Fund

Mr. Mark Van Holt

Velocity Systems

Mr. Eric Vermeulen

Mrs. Katherine Vincent

Officer Harold L. Vitale   
 Memorial Fund

Lieutenant Bryan Walker

Ms. Lisa Weier

Ms. Amanda Williams

Mr. and Mrs. Danny L.   
 Williams

Mrs. Deborah Williams

Wiseman Family

Lieutenant Leslie G. Witt

Dr. Sherri L. Wynn

NATIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT MUSEUM DONORS (2015)



901 E Street NW, Suite 100, Washington, DC 20004


